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·1· · · · · · · · · · · ·PROCEEDINGS

·2· · · · (Recording of the meeting began at 3:30 p.m.)

·3· · · · THE CHAIR:· Good afternoon.· Welcome and thank

·4· ·you for joining us today.· Today’s meeting speaks

·5· ·particularly well to something that the Children’s

·6· ·Trust does very well, and that's spark innovative

·7· ·partnership and engage in unique funding

·8· ·collaborations for the common good.· We want to

·9· ·extend a warm welcome today to the collaborators and

10· ·partners joining us.· So welcome, everyone.· And to

11· ·Committee members as well.

12· · · · And speaking of community partnerships, I hope

13· ·that many of you that are seated here today had the

14· ·opportunity to attend last Tuesday’s Reach Out and

15· ·Read medical symposium.· Reach Out and Read, as

16· ·you’ll recall, is funded locally by the Children’s

17· ·Trust and promotes literacy by incorporating books

18· ·into pediatric care.· And I mentioned this event

19· ·specifically because our very own Dr. Daniel Bagner

20· ·presented the key note.· A powerful key note that

21· ·provided insight in the sharing of findings.· And to

22· ·the multiple research projects that he’s been

23· ·conducting since he was a grad student and up until

24· ·now with his work with Florida International

25· ·University.



·1· · · · Muriel, do we have any public comments?

·2· · · · MS. JEANTY:· No public comments.

·3· · · · THE CHAIR:· Okay, thank you.· Then let’s move on

·4· ·to the approval of the May 9, 2019 Program Services

·5· ·and Childhood Health Committee minutes.

·6· · · · Committee members, you will have had an

·7· ·opportunity to review the minutes, its included in

·8· ·your packet.

·9· · · · Do I have a motion to approve the minutes,

10· ·please?

11· · · · MS. DONWORTH:· So moved, Donworth.

12· · · · THE CHAIR:· Thank you.· And a second?

13· · · · MS. WELLER:· Second, Weller.

14· · · · THE CHAIR:· All those in favor of approving the

15· ·minutes say aye.

16· · · · (WHEREUPON, the committee members all responded

17· ·with “aye.”)

18· · · · THE CHAIR:· Any opposed?

19· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

20· · · · THE CHAIR:· The minutes are approved.

21· · · · And now on to the resolutions.· It has been said

22· ·that collaboration done well is a powerful means for

23· ·funders to amplify their resources.· The wealth of

24· ·the resolutions we bring before you for consideration

25· ·today certainly exemplify that statement.· These are



·1· ·unique opportunities where groups of funders have a

·2· ·shared goal.· And by means of this innovative

·3· ·collective impact, the Children’s Trust is able to

·4· ·not only target special populations, but also to take

·5· ·the opportunity to fund outside of some of our

·6· ·typical categories.

·7· · · · So let’s move onto the resolutions.· Resolution

·8· ·2019-A:· Authorization to negotiate and execute a

·9· ·contract renewal with Miami-Dade County Department of

10· ·Cultural Affairs, for a local funding match for

11· ·cultural arts programs in an amount not to exceed

12· ·$1,500,000.00, for a term of 12 months, commencing

13· ·October 1, 2019 and ending September 30, 2020.

14· · · · May I have a motion, please?

15· · · · MS. DONWORTH:· So moved, Donworth.

16· · · · THE CHAIR:· Thank you.· And a second?

17· · · · MS. LEICHTER:· Second, Leichter.

18· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any recusals?

19· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

20· · · · THE CHAIR:· As we move into discussion, I’ll

21· ·provide a few highlights of this resolution.· We all

22· ·know that research consistently demonstrates that art

23· ·can enhance children’s experiences in almost every

24· ·social and academic standard of achievement.· This is

25· ·a contract renewal for a local match funding to



·1· ·support the competitive grants that the Department of

·2· ·Cultural Affairs issues.· This Trust funding match is

·3· ·matched by more than 100 percent.· And the funded

·4· ·programs include, Youth Arts Enrichment Programs, art

·5· ·instruction and interventions, healing and expressive

·6· ·arts, in-school and public performances, all kids

·7· ·included, AKI, the mission of which is to increase

·8· ·the number of quality arts experiences accessible to

·9· ·children with disabilities and their families.· And

10· ·above all, promote inclusionary arts for all.· Along

11· ·with the summer arts and science camp for kids, which

12· ·provides funding for nonprofits that provide

13· ·underserved children from across the county with

14· ·opportunities to attend high quality cultural arts

15· ·and sciences summer camps at little to no cost.· And

16· ·now a quick look at the numbers.· The county has

17· ·awarded 61 grants that serve 47,473 children.

18· · · · Committee members, is there discussion or

19· ·questions in regard to this resolution?

20· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

21· · · · THE CHAIR:· Hearing none, all those in favor?

22· · · · (WHEREUPON, the committee members all responded

23· ·with “aye.”)

24· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any opposed?

25· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)



·1· · · · THE CHAIR:· The resolution carries.

·2· · · · Resolution 2019-B:· Authorization to enter into a

·3· ·service agreement with Miami-Dade County for a local

·4· ·funding match to support Miami-Dade Public Library

·5· ·System’s STEAM-based programming and academic

·6· ·tutoring, in an amount not to exceed $150,000.00 for a

·7· ·term of 12 months, commencing October 1, 2019 and

·8· ·ending September 30, 2020.

·9· · · · May I have a motion, please?

10· · · · MS. LAWTHER:· So moved, Lawther.

11· · · · THE CHAIR:· And a second?

12· · · · MS. WELLER:· Second, Weller.

13· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any recusals?

14· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

15· · · · THE CHAIR:· And a few notes as we move into

16· ·discussion.· Again, this is a local funding match for

17· ·STEAM-based programming and academic tutoring project.

18· ·This is a renewal.· And note that this project

19· ·provides access to science, technology, engineering,

20· ·arts, and math programming, which is often limited in

21· ·high need neighborhoods.· The public library system’s

22· ·Technobus, which is a mobile unit, provides STEAM

23· ·programming to children and youth in high need

24· ·neighborhoods free of cost.· Trust match funding

25· ·provides 60 service stops.· And additionally, the



·1· ·library provides academic support and tutoring at

·2· ·locations throughout the county at no cost.· Trust

·3· ·match funding increases access to academic tutoring

·4· ·by adding 25 tutors and by increasing the number of

·5· ·tutoring sites from 18 to 27, so by 9.· And

·6· ·additionally, this match will add to the existing pool

·7· ·of part-time tutors, now at 80, all of whom are

·8· ·certified teachers who provide small group homework

·9· ·help and tutoring.· So that’s a few notes on the

10· ·resolution.

11· · · · Committee members, are there questions on this

12· ·resolution, observations?

13· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

14· · · · THE CHAIR:· Hearing none, all those in favor?

15· · · · (WHEREUPON, the committee members all responded

16· ·with “aye.”)

17· · · · THE CHAIR:· Any opposed?

18· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

19· · · · THE CHAIR:· The resolution carries.

20· · · · Resolution 2019-C:· Authorization to negotiate

21· ·and execute a funder collaboration contract renewal

22· ·with Big Brothers Big Sisters of Miami, Inc. (BBBS),

23· ·in an amount not to exceed $125,000.00 for a term of

24· ·12 months, commencing October 1, 2019 and ending

25· ·September 30, 2020.



·1· · · · May I have a motion, please?

·2· · · · MS. DONWORTH:· So moved, Donworth.

·3· · · · THE CHAIR:· And a second?

·4· · · · MS. EYSSALLENNE:· Second, Eyssallenne.

·5· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any recusals?

·6· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

·7· · · · THE CHAIR:· As we move into discussion, again,

·8· ·this is a funding collaboration and contract renewal.

·9· ·This resolution supports the Big Brothers and Big

10· ·Sisters of Miami’s efforts to help break the cycle of

11· ·delinquency and poverty of participating youth through

12· ·mentorship and family support.· This collaboration

13· ·reaches more than 1,500 youth and families, including

14· ·special populations, including children with

15· ·disabilities, children in foster care, and children

16· ·with incarcerated parents.· For every dollar the

17· ·Children’s Trust invests, $4 is leveraged in return.

18· ·And you’ll note that the cofounders of this project

19· ·are listed on page 12 of your packet.

20· · · · Discussion, comments about this resolution?

21· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

22· · · · THE CHAIR:· Hearing none, all those in favor?

23· · · · (WHEREUPON, the committee members all responded

24· ·with “aye.”)

25· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any opposed?



·1· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

·2· · · · THE CHAIR:· The resolution carries.

·3· · · · Resolution 2019-D:· Authorization to negotiate

·4· ·and execute a funder collaboration contract renewal

·5· ·with Miami Homes For All, Inc., to support

·6· ·partnerships to end youth homelessness in Miami-Dade

·7· ·County, in an amount not to exceed $100,000.00 for a

·8· ·term of 12 months commencing, October 1, 2019 and

·9· ·ending September 30, 2020.

10· · · · May I have a motion, please?

11· · · · MS. WELLER:· So moved, Weller.

12· · · · THE CHAIR:· And a second?

13· · · · MS. LEICHTER:· Second, Leichter.

14· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any recusals?

15· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

16· · · · THE CHAIR:· Moving into discussion.· Again, it’s

17· ·a funded collaboration and contract renewal.· Miami

18· ·Homes For All is dedicated to preventing and ending

19· ·youth homelessness, which is defined as individuals 13

20· ·to 24 years of age, unaccompanied by a parent or

21· ·guardian, who are experiencing housing instability.

22· ·Miami Homes For All concentrates on advocacy,

23· ·prevention, and informational services to enhance

24· ·existing community efforts.· The Children’s Trust

25· ·invests $100,000 in this effort and the Homeless Trust



·1· ·invests $360,000, which means that for every dollar

·2· ·the trust invests, about $3.60 is leveraged in return.

·3· ·The Trust funds a operational support and structure

·4· ·for this partnership, which includes about 100

·5· ·agencies working together to end youth homelessness.

·6· · · · Committee members, discussion, comments on this

·7· ·resolution?

·8· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

·9· · · · THE CHAIR:· Hearing none, all those in favor?

10· · · · (WHEREUPON, the committee members all responded

11· ·with “aye.”)

12· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any opposed?

13· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

14· · · · THE CHAIR:· The resolution carries.

15· · · · MS. WELLER:· Resolution 2019-E:· This resolution

16· ·has been amended from your previous packet.

17· ·Authorization to negotiate and execute a funder

18· ·collaboration contract with The Miami Foundation, Inc.

19· ·to support increased participation in the 2020 Census,

20· ·in an amount not to exceed $100,000.00 for a term of

21· ·12 months commencing July 1, 2019 and ending June 30,

22· ·2020 and to enter into a memorandum of understanding

23· ·with the partners of the Miami-Dade Counts 2020

24· ·project for the implementation of the Census 2020

25· ·Fund.



·1· · · · Funding in the amount of $100,000 for this

·2· ·resolution is allocated for the school year 2018/2019

·3· ·and is projected to be available fiscal school year

·4· ·2019/2020.

·5· · · · May I have a motion?

·6· · · · MS. LEICHTER:· So moved, Leichter.

·7· · · · MS. WELLER:· Second?

·8· · · · MS. LAWTHER:· Second, Lawther.

·9· · · · MS. WELLER:· Any recusals?

10· · · · MS. HOLLINGSWORTH:· Recused, Hollingsworth.  I

11· ·work for the Early Learning Coalition.

12· · · · MS. DONWORTH:· And recusal, Donworth.· I work for

13· ·United Way.

14· · · · MS. WELLER:· All right, moving into discussion.

15· ·This funder collaboration contract with the Miami

16· ·Foundation creates a funding pool to support

17· ·thoughtful community-based outreach strategies, along

18· ·with countywide campaigns to increase participation in

19· ·2020 census.· The U.S. constitution requires that the

20· ·residential population of the country be counted every

21· ·10 years and a complete and accurate count is vital to

22· ·communities.· Census data is used to draw down funding

23· ·from an array of programs, including road repairs,

24· ·school improvements, and school programs, and so many

25· ·more activities.· Miami-Dade County has a history of



·1· ·being undercounted in the census completion rate of 70

·2· ·percent as compared to the national average of 82

·3· ·percent.· The Children’s Trust investment of $100,000,

·4· ·while other funders will invest $625,000.· For every

·5· ·dollar the Trust invests, over $6 is being leveraged

·6· ·in return.· Contributors to the project are listed on

·7· ·page 17 in your packet.

·8· · · · Are there any discussions or questions?

·9· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

10· · · · MS. WELLER:· Hearing none, all those in favor?

11· · · · (WHEREUPON, the committee members all responded

12· ·with “aye.”)

13· · · · MS. WELLER:· Opposed?

14· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

15· · · · MS. WELLER:· The motion carries.

16· · · · THE CHAIR:· Resolution 2019-F:· Authorization to

17· ·negotiate and execute a contract with the Public

18· ·Health Trust of Miami-Dade County, d/b/a Jackson

19· ·Health System, in partnership with the University of

20· ·Miami Miller School of Medicine, to implement Miami’s

21· ·Injury Free Coalition for Kids, in a total amount not

22· ·to exceed $408,000.00 for a term of 12 months,

23· ·commencing October 1, 2019 and ending September 30,

24· ·2020.

25· · · · May I have a motion, please?



·1· · · · MS. DONWORTH:· So moved, Donworth.

·2· · · · THE CHAIR:· And a second?

·3· · · · MR. DUNN:· Second, Dunn.

·4· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any recusals?

·5· · · · MS. EYSSALLENNE:· Recusal, Eyssallenne.

·6· ·University of Miami.

·7· · · · THE CHAIR:· Other recusals?

·8· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

·9· · · · THE CHAIR:· A few high points as we move into

10· ·discussion.· This resolution is to execute a contract

11· ·to implement Miami’s Injury Free Coalition for Kids.

12· ·Unintentional injuries are the leading cause of death

13· ·and acquired disabilities among children age one

14· ·through adulthood.· The Children’s Trust funds the

15· ·Public Health Trust of Miami-Dade County, d/b/a

16· ·Jackson Health System, in partnership with the

17· ·University of Miami Miller School of Medicine for

18· ·countywide injury prevention services.· And some of

19· ·these services include direct injury prevention,

20· ·capacity building to increase injury prevention

21· ·knowledge and advocacy for change, media assisted

22· ·awareness raising, as well as evaluations for self-

23· ·assessment and for improvement.· The project called

24· ·the Injury Free Coalition for Kids is among the

25· ·countries most effective injury prevention models with



·1· ·more than 30 cities participating and implementing.

·2· ·And there was also an injury free mobile unit under

·3· ·construction, which is a 40-foot city bus, purchased

·4· ·during the 2018/2019 contract year by way of match

·5· ·funding from the Trust.· And again, that’s under

·6· ·construction.· Services provided by injury prevention

·7· ·experts are done in three most dominant languages here

·8· ·in our county: English, Spanish and Haitian Creole.

·9· · · · We’ve already had a motion, are there any other

10· ·discussions, observations, please?

11· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

12· · · · THE CHAIR:· Hearing none, all those in favor?

13· · · · (WHEREUPON, the committee members all responded

14· ·with “aye.”)

15· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any opposed?

16· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

17· · · · THE CHAIR:· The resolution carries.

18· · · · Resolution 2019-G:· Authorization to negotiate

19· ·and execute a nine-month contract extension with Miami

20· ·Dade Family Learning Partnership for the Read to Learn

21· ·Book Club, in an amount not to exceed $262,500.00,

22· ·commencing August 1, 2019 and ending April 30, 2020.

23· · · · May I have a motion, please?

24· · · · MS. EYSSALLENNE:· So moved, Eyssallenne.

25· · · · THE CHAIR:· Second?



·1· · · · MS. WELLER:· Second, Weller.

·2· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any recusals?

·3· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

·4· · · · THE CHAIR:· Moving into discussion.· Again, this

·5· ·is a nine-month contract extension.· You’ll remember

·6· ·that the Read to Learn Book Club is a community-wide

·7· ·effort to increase early literacy opportunities for

·8· ·three-year-olds.· This initiative, now appropriately

·9· ·named Thrive by 5 Book Club, will move on and

10· ·transition to serve children birth to five in Miami-

11· ·Dade County, thus expanding services dramatically.

12· ·The Thrive By 5 Book Club is now being competitively

13· ·solicited in a contract extension of nine months.

14· ·Will serve to provide a smooth transition to this

15· ·expanded model and ensures that our current Read to

16· ·Learn members will continue receiving services up to

17· ·the transition.

18· · · · Committee members, there is a map in your packet

19· ·that provides an overview of the areas of

20· ·concentration that the Book Club has concentrated on

21· ·since its inception in 2004.

22· · · · Further discussion, questions, observations?

23· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

24· · · · THE CHAIR:· Hearing none, all those in favor?

25· · · · (WHEREUPON, the committee members all responded



·1· ·with “aye.”)

·2· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any opposed?

·3· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

·4· · · · THE CHAIR:· The resolution carries.

·5· · · · Resolution 2019-H:· Authorization to negotiate

·6· ·and execute a contract renewal with Grace Christian

·7· ·Preparatory, Inc. to deliver after-school and summer

·8· ·programming for 60 children, in an amount not to

·9· ·exceed $159,401.00, for a term of 12 months,

10· ·commencing August 1, 2019 and ending July 31, 2020

11· ·for year-round programming, with three remaining 12-

12· ·month renewals, subject to annual funding

13· ·appropriations.

14· · · · May I have a motion, please?

15· · · · MR. DUNN:· So moved, Dunn.

16· · · · THE CHAIR:· Thank you.· And a second?

17· · · · MS. EYSSALLENNE:· Second, Eyssallenne.

18· · · · THE CHAIR:· Thank you.· Are there any recusals?

19· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

20· · · · THE CHAIR:· Moving into discussion.· You’ll

21· ·recall that in May of 2018, following a competitive

22· ·RFP process, the Board approved five-year funding

23· ·recommendations in the area of youth development,

24· ·after school and summer camps.· Grace Christian

25· ·Preparatory Inc. was included in those



·1· ·recommendations.· On March 18, 2019, Grace Christian

·2· ·Preparatory was placed on a breach of contract

·3· ·status.· You’ll see a table on page 26 in your

·4· ·packet, which outlines the breach and the findings

·5· ·and the current status.· And I’ll provide an

·6· ·overview.· Breach one, failure to provide services

·7· ·outlined in the scope of service.· Was closing at

·8· ·four rather than at 6 p.m.· The program is now

·9· ·closing at 6 p.m.

10· · · · Second, ineffective or improper use of funds

11· ·allocated by the Children’s Trust.· Overbilling in

12· ·the amount of $4,577.10.· At this time, the breaches

13· ·have all been cured and Grace Preparatory Academy is

14· ·performing at the following levels:· 46 children

15· ·enrolled, they have slots for 60, 52 percent of

16· ·children with disabilities, thus exceeding their

17· ·required amount of 30 percent.

18· · · · In terms of their data quality issues, they’re

19· ·classified as -- they’re posted as struggling,

20· ·staffing is posted as advancing.· Trust staff has

21· ·been and continues to work very closely with Grace

22· ·Christian Preparatory, Inc., and has been providing

23· ·technical assistance to this provider, and believes

24· ·that the program will meet contractual requirements

25· ·and implement its program with fidelity.



·1· · · · So with an overview of that resolution, do we

·2· ·have further comments or questions from the

·3· ·Committee?

·4· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

·5· · · · THE CHAIR:· Hearing none, all those in favor?

·6· · · · (WHEREUPON, the committee members all responded

·7· ·with “aye.”)

·8· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any opposed?

·9· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

10· · · · THE CHAIR:· The resolution carries.

11· · · · Resolution 2019-I:· Authorization to negotiate

12· ·and execute a contract renewal with Opa-Locka

13· ·Community Development Corporation, Inc. to deliver

14· ·after-school and summer programming for 120 children,

15· ·in an amount not to exceed $340,338.00, for a term of

16· ·12 months, commencing August 1, 2019 and ending July

17· ·31, 2020, with three remaining 12-month renewals,

18· ·subject to annual funding appropriations.

19· · · · May I have a motion, please?

20· · · · MS. DONWORTH:· So moved, Donworth.

21· · · · THE CHAIR:· And a second?

22· · · · MS. EYSSALLENNE:· Second, Eyssallenne.

23· · · · THE CHAIR:· Thank you.· Are there any recusals?

24· · · · MR. DUNN:· Possibility.· I have a question as it

25· ·relates to recusal.· Just to err on the side of



·1· ·caution, I’ve been invited to sit at the table of

·2· ·Champions by the Opa-Locka Community Development

·3· ·Corporation, Inc.· I don’t know if that crosses the -

·4· ·- I just want to be on the side of caution.· I’m not

·5· ·taking no chances.

·6· · · · MR. CLARKE:· I don’t believe that requires a

·7· ·recusal.

·8· · · · MR. DUNN:· Okay, just wanted to be sure.

·9· · · · THE CHAIR:· No worries.

10· · · · Committee members, a brief discussion as we move

11· ·into the -- a few points as we move into the

12· ·discussion portion.· Again, referencing the early

13· ·reference to the May of 2018 adoption of RFPs and

14· ·awarding of programs, Opa-Locka was part of those

15· ·recommendations.· However, the centers renewal was

16· ·delayed due to difficulty in acquiring the state

17· ·license from the Florida Department of Children and

18· ·Families.· And you’ll recall previous discussions

19· ·relating to this provider.· At this time I’m happy to

20· ·report that our licenses have been acquired and this

21· ·provider has served 115 children during the 2018/2019

22· ·contract year.· So that’s on overview for you.

23· · · · Are there any points of discussion, questions in

24· ·regards to this resolution?

25· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)



·1· · · · Hearing none, all those in favor?

·2· · · · (WHEREUPON, the committee members all responded

·3· ·with “aye.”)

·4· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any opposed?

·5· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

·6· · · · THE CHAIR:· The resolution carries.

·7· · · · And our final resolution for this afternoon,

·8· ·2019-J:· Authorization to execute a memorandum of

·9· ·understanding with members of the Future Bound Miami

10· ·Consortium for the Children’s Savings Account program

11· ·in Miami-Dade County.

12· · · · May I have a motion, please?

13· · · · MS. LEICHTER:· So moved, Leichter.

14· · · · THE CHAIR:· Thank you.· And a second?

15· · · · MR. DUNN:· Second, Dunn.

16· · · · MS. DONWORTH:· Recusal, Donworth.

17· · · · THE CHAIR:· Thank you.· Other recusals?

18· · · · A brief overview as we head into discussion.

19· ·Committee members, I’m sure you’re all aware that

20· ·Children’s Savings Accounts have been found to foster

21· ·educational achievement and boost a college bound

22· ·mindset that approves financial capability inside of

23· ·low and moderate families.· This MOU is the final

24· ·piece and an ongoing work with the Children’s Trust.

25· ·The Trust Board approved the funded collaboration



·1· ·with Catalyst Miami to launch the Children’s Saving

·2· ·Account program in November 2018.· This resolution

·3· ·for the MOU paves the way for an establishment,

·4· ·again, of a memorandum of understanding with the

·5· ·Future Bound Miami Consortium, which is comprised of

·6· ·key community stakeholders that include Catalyst

·7· ·Miami, The Children’s Trust, The City of Miami, The

·8· ·Children’s Movement, Miami-Dade County Public

·9· ·Schools, Sant La Neighborhood Center, The United Way,

10· ·The Miami Foundation, The Health Foundation of South

11· ·Florida, and The South Florida Educational Credit

12· ·Union.

13· · · · Further comments, discussion surrounding this

14· ·resolution?

15· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

16· · · · THE CHAIR:· Hearing none, all those in favor?

17· · · · (WHEREUPON, the committee members all responded

18· ·with “aye.”)

19· · · · THE CHAIR:· Are there any opposed?

20· · · · (NO VERBAL RESPONSE)

21· · · · THE CHAIR:· The resolution carries.· That

22· ·concludes our resolutions for today.· I’m punting to

23· ·Imran.

24· · · · MR. ALI:· Champions for Children, just a

25· ·reminder that is on Thursday, June 13th.· I know most



·1· ·of you RSVP’d.· We’re looking forward to having all

·2· ·of you participate in this great event.· I just

·3· ·wanted to let the Committee know that I was told that

·4· ·we have a goal of $100,000 to be raised to offset the

·5· ·cost of this event.· We surpassed that goal and

·6· ·raised $107,000.· Good work from the staff and the

·7· ·generous donations of some of the providers,

·8· ·including the two banks that we bank with.

·9· · · · On the 28th of June we have the Children of

10· ·Inmates Site Visit.· There’s a cap of seven visitors,

11· ·so we have seven already scheduled.· And so we’ll

12· ·schedule another visit if more members of the Board

13· ·would like to attend.· Early Childhood Research

14· ·Demonstration Projects is scheduled for August 22nd.

15· ·We’ll have more information on that meeting.· So look

16· ·out for that notice and calendar invitation.

17· · · · We have our Board Retreat scheduled for August

18· ·the 29th, and we look forward to having all of you

19· ·present at that retreat from 9:30 to 12:30.· This

20· ·morning at our Executive meeting, we went over our

21· ·draft agenda, so we’ll be sharing that with all of

22· ·you soon.· Just a reminder, TRIM I and TRIM II is

23· ·September 9th and 16th.· These are still tentative

24· ·dates because we have to wait for the final dates

25· ·from Miami-Dade County and the school board is going



·1· ·to finalize our dates.· But I just want to

·2· ·reemphasize the importance of all Board members

·3· ·attending the TRIM.· If we don’t have the necessary

·4· ·votes, we have to postpone the meeting.· And then

·5· ·come back so that we have the necessary votes, so we

·6· ·have a budget to function the next fiscal year.· So

·7· ·please make sure you calendar the date once we

·8· ·finalize the dates sometime in July.

·9· · · · Chair, back to you.

10· · · · THE CHAIR:· Okay, thank you very much.

11· · · · Thank you all for coming today.· This meeting is

12· ·adjourned.

13· · · · (Whereupon, at 4:02 p.m., the meeting was

14· · adjourned.)
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·1· · · · · · · · · · CERTIFICATE OF REPORTER

·2

·3· · · · STATE OF FLORIDA

·4· · · · COUNTY OF MIAMI

·5

·6· · · · · · · · I, EMILIE BRAVE, court reporter and Notary

·7· Public do hereby certify that the foregoing proceedings

·8· were taken before me at the time and place therein

·9· designated, and that the foregoing

10· pages numbered 1 through 25 are a true and correct record

11· of the aforesaid proceedings.

12· · · · · · · · I further certify that I am not a relative

13· or employee, attorney or counsel of any of the parties,

14· nor am I a relative of any of the parties’ attorney or

15· counsel connected with the action, nor am I financially

16· interested in the foregoing action.

17· · · · · · · · Under penalties of perjury, I declare that

18· I have read the foregoing certificate and that the facts

19· stated herein are true.

20· · · · · · · · Dated this 16th day of July 2019.
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24· · · · · · · · EMILIE BRAVE
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